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  4785 Elati St.  Unit #7 
    Denver, CO 80216 
      (888) 449-3733 
 
December 2, 2009 
 
Lanae Raymond, Water Quality and Special Projects Program Manager 
Southeast Metro Stormwater Authority (SEMSWA) 
76 Inverness Dr. East, Suite A 
Englewood, CO 80112 
 
Subject:  Curbside HHW Program for 2010  
 
Dear Lanae, 
 
We are fast approaching the end of another successful program year for SEMSWA’s Household Hazardous Waste (HHW) 
collection program.  In accordance with the current contract and for calendar year 2010, the Metro Area “two tiered” program 
pricing will NOT increase. 
 
Curbside Inc. is excited to be able to hold the current pricing for calendar year 2010.  As you know, there have been significant 
increases in fuel and insurance costs over the last two years.  The increased fuel costs have trickled down to almost every level of 
program costs, including transportation and waste disposal.  There have also been increases in labor, insurance and facility 
overhead as well.  In fact, when Curbside started this program in 1999, the price was $125 per collection.  Pricing has been 
adjusted down as more cities and counties came on board with the program.  The following will be pricing for 2010: 
 
 
Curbside Per Stop Price – HHW                               $114.00         
 
Curbside Per Stop Price – Motor Oil/Latex Paint        $93.00   
 
Curbside Drop-off Price – HHW                                $106.00    
 
Curbside Drop-off Price – Motor Oil/Latex Paint         $90.00 
 
 
Colorado clients enjoy the lowest program cost in the nation.  This benefit is due primarily to the efficiencies of having our own 
consolidation and recycling facility located in Denver.  As a valued Curbside client, you have my personal assurance that we will 
continue to strive to maintain program efficiencies and keep your program costs and any future increases to a minimum.  
 
As always, Curbside is at the forefront of new programs.  The expired medicine program of specialized ‘disposal kiosks’ in selected 
pharmacies has now come to Colorado and will be unveiled by the State of Colorado Department of Public Health and Welfare the 
first week in December. As well, for 2010, the expired medicines program here in Colorado will continue as a “no cost” addition to 
the basic home collection program. 
 
As always, please feel free to contact me with any questions.  Thanks again to you and the residents of unincorporated Arapahoe 
County and the City of Centennial for another successful year.   We look forward to continued success in 2010. 
 
 
Mike Gayer, VP Operations 
Curbside Inc. 
303-359-9094 
mgayer@curbsideinc.com 


